Lee's Crossing

Monthly Newsletter

May 2012

Dear Neighbors,

I hope you are all doing well.

Someone needs to turn off the heat. We did not mind the warmer winter, but we certainly don't need summer temperatures this early. The swim team registration is complete and everyone is getting organized. Practice begins in just a few weeks, while the rest of us will have to wait for the pool opening Memorial Day weekend.

While on the subject of the pool, the Board has been reviewing options for making sure only Lee's Crossing residents and their accompanied guests are allowed access. For this season we have decided to have a gate attendant that will be asking for an address and phone number that will be checked against the Lee's Crossing registry. Please do not take offence at being asked. The persons monitoring the gate will get to recognize regular attendees, so being asked for this info will taper off as we get into the season. Complete pool rules can be found at the Lee's Crossing Web Site, www.leescrossingmariettaga.com.

It is amazing that only a few weeks remain for the 2011-2012 school year. I am sure everyone is looking forward to the school break. I hope all the Lee's Crossing students have had a great year of learning and enjoying all the school activities. I want to thank Barry Christensen for taking care of the graduating High School and College Graduates banner that will be placed at the front entrance. If you missed the notice in the April newsletter, please email Barry at bschristensen@mindspring.com with your graduating student's name and school.

The Social Committee continues to have monthly events for the neighborhood with the Memorial Day pool opening coming up. I want to thank all the committee members and volunteers that put on these events all year long.

That is all I have for now. Stay cool in this warm weather, and don't hesitate to contact me, any Board member or send a note to Leescrossing@comcast.net with any questions you may have.

Brad Herr LCHA President

Around the Neighborhood



Graduation Time!

Graduation for both high school and college is just a short time away. Please send the names and the school of all college and high school students living in Lee's Crossing who will graduate this spring to Barry Christensen at <u>bschristensen@mindspring.com</u>. This list will be used for the sign at the front of Lee's Crossing. Call Barry with any questions at 770-426-6876.

Garbage Schedule Week of May 28 (Memorial Day)

Monday, May 28, 2012 is a City of Marietta Holiday. Garbage collection schedule is changed that week as follows:

Regular Monday service will be on Tuesday Regular Tuesday services will be on Wednesday Yard waste services discontinued this week



Clubhouse Rentals

If you have any questions or need to book the clubhouse, please call or e-mail Tricia Wilson at 770-428-8144 or **triciaww@mindspring.com**. In an effort to keep our Clubhouse clean and in the best condition, the rental deposit has increased to **\$250**. However, if you return the clubhouse after rental in its best condition, the entire deposit will be returned.



Lee's Crossing Cyclones Swim Team

The 2012 Team is looking good. We have over 100 swimmers registered – with room for a few more. While the majority of the team is made up of returning swimmers, we have quite a number of new participants. A couple of age groups are full! But we would like to add swimmers in some groups – specifically 5 & 6 year olds (both boys and girls) and 13 & 14 year old (girls). If you or anyone you know have any swimmers who might like to join us please have them get in touch with me.

Our team will be participating in five meets – two meets will be held here in Lee's Crossing. In order to accommodate our home meets, the pool will be closing at 4 pm on the following Wednesdays: May 30th and June 13th. Feel free to stop by and check out the action! In addition, we will be holding our End-of-Season Party on Thursday June 29th – the pool will only be open to Swim Team participants and their families beginning at 5pm.

If you would like any further information please contact Susan Herr @ sdherr@comcast.net

Neighborhood Notaries

Greg Amaden	Lee's Trace	770-429-9264
James Belrose	Lees Trace	770-794-9897
Melissa Drehs	Lee's Trace	216-392-1424
Brenda Fairbanks	Trailwood Lane	678-290-4810
Angela G. Ford	Lee's Trace	678-234-7430
David Hardy	Harrowgrove Court	770-427-6319
Carolyn Richardson	Cedar Branch Court	770-427-9900
Cecilia E. White	Trailwood Lane	678-797-6209

If you are a Notary and are willing to help out your neighbors, please send your name and phone number to leescrossing@comcast.net.

.....

Welcome New Neighbors

Jeff & Linda Carlson Valerie Kratina Peter Mancinelli 1072 Chestnut Hill Circle 885 Park Creek Court 1304 Idlewyld Drive



Lees Crossing Calendar of Neighborhood Events



May 26 - Pool Opening Party



June 23 - Dive In Movie Night



July 28 - Mexican Trivia



Sept 3 - Labor Day/ Pool Closing Party

Newsletter Submission Guidelines

The Lee's Crossing newsletter is a publication for the residents of Lee's Crossing. Therefore, all submissions must come from residents of the community. Submissions from outside the community are not accepted.

All submissions MUST be sent either to leescrossing@comcast.net or to trevathan.angelia@gmail.com. Please make sure that you are sending submissions to one of these addresses.

All submissions must be in Word format – **no PDF's**. Also, please do not send articles from other publications for print (newspaper articles, brochures, etc.) as some of these may be copyright protected materials.

All classifieds are for neighborhood residents only and are not for referrals. Classifieds run for one month unless otherwise specified, but please don't ask for an indefinite run of an ad.

The Neighborhood Business Spotlight and the "I Recommend" sections are to be limited to one paragraph and run for one month increments. No back-to-back months. No exceptions. The Business Spotlight is First Come/First Serve on a space available basis and I really try to not run the same type business the same month. This allows for it to be an actual spotlight and not a commercial.

I truly try to keep the deadline for the next month's newsletter as the 28th of the current month so that I can get it out on the 1st. However, sometimes circumstances dictate that the deadline has to be a day earlier or that the newsletter has to be a day late going out. Please be understanding if this happens.

Classifieds

CLASSIFIED SUBMISSIONS: When submitting a classified ad, please use the format being used for the ads listed below. Pictures will not be printed. Please make sure to include contact information and state how long you wish the article to run. <u>All submissions will run ONE</u> **MONTH unless otherwise requested.**

Free Flowers

Free cannas (with red flowers at top), Lenten roses, cast irons, and hydrangeas. Contact Wade Garnto at, 552 Trailwood Lane, telephone 770-427-1462.

Pressure Washing

Capitol One Exterior Pressure Cleaning not only provides excellent Exterior House Cleaning (pricing depends on dimensions), we are also running a "special" on Driveway and Sidewalk Cleaning (\$10.00 per 10 foot section). Having a clean driveway and sidewalk enhances your property as well as the neighborhood. To schedule an appointment, call your neighbor Finnis Jones at 770-617-2463.

Around Town Calendar of Events – May

Day	Event
3,10,17,24,31	Brown Bag Concert
5-6	May-retta Daze
5	Helicopter rides over Marietta
19	"Green Thumb Gardening Series" presented by Marietta Council of Garden Clubs, Inc.
25	Glover Park Concert Series

These events are from the City of Marietta calendar. For more information on any of these events, go to www.mariettaga.gov, click on the city calendar and follow the link to the desired event.

Glover Park Concert Series Schedule of Performers

May 25	Still Swinging (Big Band)
June 29	China Grove/Doobie Brothers Tribute Band
July 27	The Fabulous Expressions/Beach
August 24	Yacht Rock Schooner/Party Rock
August 25	GSO Jazz/Jazz
September 28	Atlanta Pleasure Band/R&B

3rd Annual Noteworthy Race for the Georgia Symphony Orchestra Saturday, May 12, 2012, Start Time is 7PM

Figaro 5K Mozart Mile "Tot"Kovsky Trot

Play dress-up as you pair tuxedos with tennis shoes, sparkles on sneakers or maybe wear jewel while you jog and jingle (or just wear your usual jogging attire)

The post-race activities: a Post-Race "Black Tie" Party to include beverages, hor d'oeuvres, music, awards and door prizes

Location: Building Four, Barrett Lakes Office Park off Greers Chapel Rd, Kennesaw

Register at <u>www.active.com</u> or call 770.428.7198. For information on sponsorship, call 770.429.7016.

Neighborhood Business Spotlight

If you would like to tell your neighbors about your business or recommend someone else's -business, please send us a BRIEF paragraph giving pertinent information along with contact information. Submissions will printed first come – first serve each month, based on space. Send your information to leescrossing@comcast.net. Note: Please keep descriptions to ONE
SHORT paragraph in WORD format. Do not send brochures, flyers or pictures as they will not be published. ALL SUBMISSIONS MUST BE SENT TO EITHER leescrossing@comcast.net or to trevathan.angelia@gmail.com. NO SUCCESSIVE MONTHS.

I Recommend:

Gordon Pfeiffer would like to recommend **Marietta Tree Service**, especially for small jobs. They are local so you can get them to come out for \$150 to \$500 type jobs. Very friendly and reliable. 770-425-9010.

Gordon Pfeiffer would also like to recommend David at **Lawn Sprinkler Services** for any irrigation repairs and installation. He has serviced our neighborhood systems for years, and has always done a great job. 770-386-0041.

To receive newsletter by e-mail: send request to leescrossing@comcast.net.

For ON-LINE EDITION, go to www.leescrossingmariettaga.com

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS for the June Newsletter is May 28. <u>Any submissions</u> <u>after this date cannot be guaranteed inclusion.</u>

Newsletter Editor: Angelia Trevathan e-mail: trevathan.angelia@gmail.com

Phone: 770-312-6374

The LCHA Newsletter and Website are published and maintained for the benefit of Lee's Crossing homeowners. The purpose of the Newsletter and the Website is to promote Lee's Crossing and to provide our homeowners with information regarding Lee's Crossing activities and related issues. The homeowners have entrusted the LCHA Board of Directors with the obligation and right to ensure content conforms to this purpose. As such, articles or advertising endorsing political positions or candidates or other subject matter the Board deems to be divisive, offensive or inappropriate in nature will not be published or posted. All appropriate content is welcomed and encouraged as a means of furthering awareness and communication within our neighborhood.

Mailbox Repair: If you need a new post call Bob Schoonover at 770-422-8774. Contact Cindi Filer at 404-518-5809 for mailbox post paint.

Clubhouse Rental: Call Tricia Wilson at 770-428-8144 or e-mail triciaww@mindspring.com

Neighborhood Directories: Soft copies of the Neighborhood Directory are available in PDF format. Send request to leescrossing@comcast.net

Board Members

Brad Herr, President 770-499-9354 603 Briarmeade Drive	Walt Walker 1060 Foreststone Way	770-428-4755
Joe Fenton, Secretary 678-581-0033 1068 Foreststone Way	Erroll Eckford, ACC Chair 656 Trailwood Lane	770-421-9738
Kevin Brown, Director – Social Activities 770-218-5965 1205 Fielding Court	Angela Ford, Treasurer 521 Lee's Trace	678-234-7430
Jim Martin, Director – At Large 770-420-3484 1139 Chestnut Hill Circle	Covenant Enforcement David Waldrep 770-514-0821 <u>dfwaldrep@gmail.com</u>	

Board Email: leescrossing@comcast.net